
                                                                              PRAISES 
 
We have finally made it to Cambodia! After 18 months of deputation, 7 years since 
surrendering to the call of missions, 10 years of marriage, and two children, God has 
faithfully brought us here to serve Him. All glory and praise go to Him alone. We are 
humbled and thankful that God used you—your church, your love, your prayers, and 
your support—to get us here so quickly. 
 
December was filled with special moments as we had an incredible time with family 
on vacation, said goodbye to our loved ones, and spent cherished time with our 
sending church. We were also blessed to reconnect with some of the very first 
churches that partnered with us in Indiana. Your encouragement and generosity have 
been a constant reminder of God’s provision and faithfulness. We are honored to 
represent you and your church as we share the gospel with the Cambodian people, 
see lives transformed, and work to establish churches for generations to come. 
 
Now begins the process of settling in. Arya starts school on Monday—her first time in 
full-day preschool! We will both be starting language school in the next three or four 
weeks juggling times so that one of us will always be home with Kal. Adjusting to a 
new culture and language will be a big step, but we trust God’s guidance as we walk 
forward in His plan. 
 
We also want to extend a huge thank you to those who generously donated medicine 
for upcoming health clinics. These resources will allow us to care for the physical 
needs of many in Cambodia while sharing the love of Christ. We will keep you 
updated on where we use these supplies and how God works through your 
generosity. 
 
Finally, an update on our setup costs: we have now raised 56% of the total amount 
needed. Thank you for being so faithful in giving toward these needs. Everything else 
we raise for setup costs will be going toward our ministry vehicles, and we ask for 
your prayers as we continue to work toward this goal. 
 
We’re excited to keep you updated through videos and prayer letters so you can join 
us as we find out what it’s like to live and do ministry in Cambodia. Thank you for your 
prayers, love, and support as we embark on this new chapter. God is good, and His 
faithfulness sustains us.  
 
                                                                           PRAYERS 
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CONNECT

- For us to continue to settle into our 
new home and life. 

 

- For all of us to hold onto Christ as we 

begin to miss family. 

 

- For more Khmer people to come to 

know Christ as Savior.

- That Arya will love school and be a 

great student. 
 

- For us to study and learn Khmer well 
to minister for years to come.

Our time together with family was so 

special before we left on January 9th

The kids remember riding in a TukTuk 

and they love it!

Home. Thank you for all of your love, 

prayers, and support.


